
Meeting of Advisory Committee 

A meeting of Advisory Committee of Markaz-i Noor, Shaikh-ul Aalam Chair was 

held on 11
th

 December, 2010 in the committee room of the Vice Chancellor’s secretariat. The 

meeting presided over by the Ho’ble Vice Chancellor Prof. Riyaz Punjabi was attended by 

Prof. A.R. Rahi, Professor Margoob Banahali, Prof. M.A.Wani, Prof. Shad Ramazan, Mr. 

G.N. Gowhar, Mr. Assadullah Afaq. Dean Academic Affairs, Professor A.R.Yousuf, 

Professor S. Fayaz Ahmad, Dy. Register, Mr, Altaf Ahmad, Mr,Parvaiz Sajad and PRO 

University of Kashmir, Mr. Showket Shafi also attended the meeting. Some important 

decisions regarding the functioning and development of Markaz-i Noor, Shaikh-ul Aalam 

Chair were taken. 

The Vice–Chancellor in his address asked the experts to pave way for the compilation 

of the authentic text of the poetry of Shaikh-ul Aalam. While praising the functioning of the 

Chair, he assured the Chairman that is administration will meet the financial needs of the 

chair in order to facilitate its smooth functioning. The committee also agreed to the 

establishment of folklore museum in the centre besides the regular publication of Alamdar, 

the research journal pertaining to the life and work of Shaikh-ul Aalam. It was unanimously 

agreed that the chair should be provided a vehicle so as to facilitate the achievement of set 

target and goals.  Chairman, Prof. Basher Bashir in his welcome address assured the Vice 

Chancellor that the Centre will try its best to come to the expectations of the of the society 

and will utilize the services of the experts to popularize the message of Shaikh-ul Aalam. 

Some other important decisions were also taken during the meeting which constitute 

translation of Reshinams, conduct of programmes in collaboration with academic and cultural 

organisations, launching of an independent website, establishment of cultural centre, 

publication of journal Alamadar, development of infrastructure, conduct of out-reach 

programmes, production of a film on multidimensional personality of Shaikh-ul Aalam, 

establishment of a folklore museum, organising an exhibition, installation of hoardings with 

support of SRC, University of Kashmir. Matters regarding budget and finance of the Centre 

were also discussed and certain decisions were taken up. The decisions were confirmed and 

approved by the Vice- Chancellor, University of Kashmir.   


